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April 21, 2010
The Honorable Bob Ferguson 

Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Ferguson:

Enclosed for King County Council review and consideration is an ordinance that will allow important open space acquisition projects to proceed in partnership with cities.  The ordinance authorizes the King County Executive to enter into interlocal cooperation agreements and amendments with a dozen suburban cities and the City of Seattle to allow for the disbursement of Conservation Futures tax levy (CFT) funds for open space acquisition projects authorized by two quarterly budget supplemental ordinances, Ordinances 16248 and 16661, and by Ordinance 16717, the 2010 budget ordinance.
The council approved a scope change to the City of Kent Clark’s Lake CFT project by Ordinance 16248 and adjusted project scopes and funding for four CFT projects in the cities of Federal Way, Kent, Normandy Park and Lake Forest Park by quarterly budget supplemental Ordinance 16661.  By Ordinance 16717, the 2010 budget ordinance, King County has allocated over $5.6 million in CFT funds to the 15 urban open space acquisition projects in the City of Seattle and the suburban cities that are listed in Attachment C to the enclosed ordinance.
The ordinance allows for the distribution of CFT funds to cities for many open space acquisition projects that help maintain our region’s high quality of life.  These urban open space projects continue King County's longstanding efforts to meet the broader challenge of ongoing population growth by preserving our most cherished urban open spaces, natural habitat, farmlands, working forests, shorelines and greenways.  
These projects will also address goals identified in local and regional planning efforts, such as Water Resource Inventory Area (WRIA) salmon recovery plans, local park system plans, the Washington State Growth Management Act or the Endangered Species Act.
If you have any questions, please feel free to contact Mark Isaacson, Division Director in the Water and Land Resources Division of the Department of Natural Resources and Parks, at 
206-296-6587.
Thank you for your consideration of this request.  I urge your support of this important ordinance.

Sincerely,

Dow Constantine
King County Executive

Enclosures
cc:
King County Councilmembers



ATTN:  Tom Bristow, Chief of Staff




  Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council

Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Management and Budget

Bob Burns, Interim Director, Department of Natural Resources and Parks (DNRP)


Mark Isaacson, Division Director, Water and Land Resources Division (WLRD), 

    DNRP


Linda Holecek, Acquisition Supervisor, Open Space Acquisitions Unit, WLRD, DNRP

